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KOSF provides its listeners with programming and public service announcements 

that address issues of concern to our local community. Among the issues 

determined to be of most concern to the community during the preceding 

calendar quarter were:  

 Animal Adoption: PET RESCUE AND ADOPTION SERVICES 

  

 ARTS & CULTURE: BAY AREA DANCE WEEK WITH FREE LESSONS AND CLASSES FROM 

VARIOUS DANCE GROUPS 

  

 HEALTH INSURANCE: NON PROFIT HEALTH CARE FOR THOSE WITH NO INSURANCE 

  

 EARTHQAUKE PREPARATION : LONG FORM PSA EARTHQUAKE SAFETY 

  

 HIV/AIDS PREVENTION : GTA SPEAK OUT CAMPAIGN DESIGNED TO KEEP EDUCATION 

AND AWARENESS IN THE COMMUNITY ABOUT HIV 

  

 MENTAL HEALTH: MENTAL HEALTH AWARNESS NAMI WALKS 

  

 SMALL BUSINESS: OAKLAND INDIE AWARDS 

  

 RECYCLING & ENVIRONMENT: RECYCLING TIPS FOR EVERYDAY USE 

  

 CHILD ABUSE: CHILD ABUSE SERVICES OFFERED IN SF 

  

 EDUCATION: SUMMER TIME LEARNING LOSS 

  

 

Section I  

LOCAL PROGRAMMING  

Section I lists regularly-scheduled and special programs that represent the 

station's issue-responsive programming providing the most significant 

treatment of the issues listed above for the calendar quarter.  

ISSUE  
PROGRAM 

/ TITLE 
DESCRIPTION  GUEST  DATE/TIME  DURATION  

HEMOPHILIA PUBLIC Elizabeth Seaton from the ELIZABETH  4/6/2014 014:41 



ISSUE  
PROGRAM 

/ TITLE 
DESCRIPTION  GUEST  DATE/TIME  DURATION  

AFFAIRS 

4/6/14  
Northern CA Hemophilia 
foundation talks about their 

upcoming benefit walk to 

support their summer camp 
programs.  

SEATON  6:59:42 

HIV/AIDS 

PREVENTION  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

4/6/14  

Andre and John from GTA 

talk about the Speak Out 
campaign encouraging 

communities to keep the 
conversation about 

HIV/AIDS alive 

JOHN AND 

ANDRE  

4/6/2014 

07:14:47 
013:32 

ARTS & 

CULTURE  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

4/13/14  

Guest Shae Collet talks 
about the many activities 

that go on during Bay Area 

Dance week  

SHAE 

COLLET  

4/13/2014 

07:01:37 
014:41 

HIV/AIDS 

PREVENTION  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

4/13/14  

Andre and John from GTA 

talk about the Speak out 

campaign encouraging 
communities to keep the 

conversation about 
HIV/AIDS alive 

JOHN AND 

ANDRE  

4/13/2014 

07:16:41 
013:32 

Animal 

Adoption  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

4/20/14  

Guest Don summers from 

the Fury Friends animal 
rescue and adoption 

services, talks about their 

efforts to save Bay Area 
dogs and cats before they 

are put to sleep. 

DON 

SUMMERS  

4/20/2014 

06:59:03 
017:45 

DATING 

VIOLENCE  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

4/20/14  

Dara from La Casa talks 
about the centers working 

with teens who have dealt 
with dating 

violence.  Discusses signs of 
dating violence and 

common misconceptions 

DARA  
4/20/2014 

07:17:11 
010:20 

EARTHQAUKE 

PREPARATION  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

4/27/14  

Long form PSA on 

earthquake 

prep/safety.  Guest from 

California Earthquake 

Authority, Glen Palmoroy 

talks about how the CEA 

and Red Cross teamed 

together to educate the 

Glen 

Palmoroy 

4/27/2014 

06:59:58 
011:56 



ISSUE  
PROGRAM 

/ TITLE 
DESCRIPTION  GUEST  DATE/TIME  DURATION  

public on natural disaster 

and prep. (Part 1) 

 

EARTHQAUKE 

PREPARATION  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

4/27/14  

Long form PSA on 

earthquake 

prep/safety.  Guest from 

California Earthquake 

Authority, Glen Palmoroy 

talks about how the CEA 

and Red Cross teamed 

together to educate the 

public on natural disaster 

and prep. (Part 2) 

 

Glen 

Palmoroy 

4/27/2014 

07:12:17 
015:19 

SMALL 

BUSINESS  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

5/4/14  

Lola, a spokesperson for the 

Oakland Indie Awards talks 
about this year’s award 

show and showcasing non-

profits in Oakland. 

LOLA  
5/04/2014 

07:00:11 
009:21 

Animal 

Adoption  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

5/4/14  

Don Summers from the Fury 

Friends Rescue talks about 

their pet adoption program 
and how to foster an animal 

in need. 

DON 

SUMMERS  

5/04/2014 

07:09:55 
017:47 

MENTAL 

HEALTH  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

5/11/14  

Dr. Harvey speaks about the 
NAMI SF walks, a 

fundraising effort for the 
NAMI org.  He also talks 

about spreading awareness 

on mental health issues 
during the month of May 

which is mental health 
awareness month and signs 

to look out for PTSD  

DR. 

HARVEY  

5/11/2014 

06:58:47 
014:32 

CHILD ABUSE 

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

5/11/14  

Katie Albright talks about 
the work done at the SF 

child abuse center, some 
statistics and how the public 

can get involved 

KATIE 

ALBRIGHT  

5/11/2014 

07:13:41 
012:50 

MENTAL 

HEALTH 

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

5/18/14  

Dr Harvey speaks about the 
NAMI SF walks, a 

fundraising effort for the 

NAMI org.  He also talks 

DR. 

HARVEY  

5/18/2014 

07:00:34 
014:32 



ISSUE  
PROGRAM 

/ TITLE 
DESCRIPTION  GUEST  DATE/TIME  DURATION  

about spreading awareness 
on mental health issues 

during the month of May 

which is mental health 
awareness month and signs 

to look out for PTSD  

CHILD ABUSE 

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

5/18/14  

Katie Albright talks about 
the work done at the SF 

child abuse center, some 
statistics and how the public 

can get involved 

KATIE 

ALBRIGHT  

5/18/2014 

07:15:28 
012:50 

HUNGER 

PREVENTION  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

5/25/14  

Dr Francis Harvey from the 
org NAMI walks talks about 

upcoming benfit walk to 

spread awareness  for those 
with PTSD.  And May being 

nation mental health 
awarness month what the 

org is doing to vamp up 

efforts to get the word out 

MICHAEL  
5/25/2014 

06:58:56 
014:32 

SMALL 

BUSINESS 

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

5/25/14  

Lola, a spokesperson for the 

Oakland Indie Awards talks 

about this year’s award 
show and showcasing non-

profits in Oakland. 

LOLA  
5/25/2014 

07:13:50 
012:50 

EARTHQAUKE 

PREPARATION  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

6/1/14  

Long form PSA on 

earthquake 

prep/safety.  Guest from 

California Earthquake 

Authority, Glen Palmoroy 

talks about how the CEA 

and Red Cross teamed 

together to educate the 

public on natural disaster 

and prep. (Part 1) 

 

Glen 

Palmoroy 

6/1/2014 

06:58:55 
011:56 

RECYCLING  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

6/8/14  

Long form PSA on 

earthquake 

prep/safety.  Guest from 

California Earthquake 

Authority, Glen Palmoroy 

talks about how the CEA 

and Red Cross teamed 

Glen 

Palmoroy 

6/1/2014 

07:11:13 
015:19 



ISSUE  
PROGRAM 

/ TITLE 
DESCRIPTION  GUEST  DATE/TIME  DURATION  

together to educate the 

public on natural disaster 

and prep. (Part 2) 

 

EDUCATION  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

6/8/14  

Guest Mark Olfield from Cal 

Recycle talks about the 
state's recycling and 

recovery efforts, including 
their “Just Check It” 

campaign encouraging 

drivers to check tire 
pressure for safe driving 

during the summer months. 

MARK 

OLFIELD  

6/8/2014 

07:00:10 
014:10 

SF CHILD 

ABUSE 

CENTER  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

6/15/14  

Jennifer Peck talks about 
the summer time matters 

campaign educating parents 
on the importance of 

summer learning so kids do 

not forget the lessons they 
have learned during the 

school year.   

JENNIFER 

PECK  

6/8/2014 

07:14:43 
014:21 

EDUCATION  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

6/15/14  

Kathy Baxter talks about the 
services provided at the SF 

child abuse center. 

KATHY 

BAXTER  

6/15/2014 

07:02:28 
014:10 

SUMMER 

MATTERS 

CAMPAIGN  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

6/15/14  

Jennifer Peck from the 
“Summer Matters” 

campaigns talks about the 
importance of children and 

parents to continue the 

learning process over the 
summer months, as well as 

resources parents can use 
to help kids keep actively 

learning. 
 

JENNIFER 

PECK  

6/15/2014 

07:14:00 
014:21 

HEALTH 

SERVICES  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

6/22/14  

Jean Carlos, spokesperson 

for My City Bikes App talks 
about his app that promotes 

healthy lifestlye choices, 
great biking trails and tips 

for the city.  

 

JEAN-

CARLOS  

06/22/2014  

07:00:16 
011:33 

DREAM PUBLIC Sarai Smith from Dream SARAI 06/22/2014  015:21 



ISSUE  
PROGRAM 

/ TITLE 
DESCRIPTION  GUEST  DATE/TIME  DURATION  

CATCHERS  AFFAIRS 

6/22/14  
Catchers talks about their 
organization who works with 

sexual exploited young 

people.  

SMITH  07:12:11 

RECYCLING  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

6/29/14  

Mark Olefield from Cal 

Recycle speaks about 
maintaining proper vehicle 

air tire pressure and tread 

during summer months 
when people tend to drive 

more.  Mark also gives tips 
on separating and sorting 

your recycling. 

 
 

MARK 

OLFIELD  

06/29/2014  

06:59:51 
014:10 

SUMMER 

MATTERS 

CAMPAIGN  

PUBLIC 

AFFAIRS 

6/29/14  

Jennifer Peck talks about 
the summer time matters 

campaign educating parents 
on the importance of 

summer learning so kids do 

not forget the lessons they 
have learned during the 

school year.   

JENNIFER 

PECK  

06/29/2014 

07:14:24 
014:21 

 

 

Section II  

NETWORK (and/or SYNDICATED) PROGRAMMING  

Section II lists the network-provided (and/or syndicated) programming that 

the station broadcast during the preceding calendar quarter that addresses 

community issues.  

ISSUE  PROGRAM / TITLE DESCRIPTION  DATE/TIME  DURATION  

N/A 

 

Section III  

PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENTS  

Section III lists public service announcements that the station broadcast 

during the preceding calendar quarter that address community issues.  



ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION  RUNS  

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT CRYSTAL CLEAR CONCEPTS  000:58 002  

-----  KTVU FOX 2  000:17 003  

-----  KTVU FOX 2  001:00 013  

AFFORDABLE HOUSING  TENDERLOIN NEIGHBORHOOD  000:24 004  

AIDS HEALTH SERVICES  HEALTH TRUST  000:29 015  

Animal Adoption  ARF  000:26 011  

Animal Rescue  Marin Humane Society Gala  000:29 011  

ARTS & CULTURE  KUMU HULA ASSOCIATION  000:24 001  

ARTS & CULTURE  KUMU HULA ASSOCIATION  000:26 003  

AUTISM  AUTISMSPEAKS.ORG  000:22 017  

Cancer Support/Family  MAKE A WISH  000:26 015  

Cancer Support/Family  RELAY FOR LIFE  000:25 033  

Cancer Support/Family  STAND UP TO CANCER  000:23 015  

Child Sexual Abuse Prevention  Bay Area Child Abuse Prevent  000:36 014  

Children’s Health  CAPES 4 HEROES  000:22 001  

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT  POLICE WEEK  000:33 010  

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT  Treasure Isle Sailing Center  000:24 015  

DENTAL HEALTH  AMERICA'S TOOTH FAIRY  000:23 018  

EDUCATION  City of Pittsburg  000:24 002  

EDUCATION  East Bay College Fund  000:24 005  

EDUCATION  FIRST 5 CALIFORNIA  000:23 022  

EMPLOYMENT  CITY CAREER FAIR  000:23 015  

EMPLOYMENT  DRESS FOR SUCCESS  000:26 003  

EMPLOYMENT  JOB JOURNAL  000:24 007  

EMPLOYMENT  JOB JOURNAL  000:25 003  

EMPLOYMENT  United Way  000:25 018  

ENVIROMENT  MTC  000:23 007  

FAMILY HEALTH  COMM CHILD CARE ALAMEDA C  000:26 012  

Foster Youth  Unity Care  000:23 006  



ISSUE  ORGANIZATION OR TITLE DURATION  RUNS  

HEALTH  HEMOPHILIA ORG  000:25 018  

HEALTH  PACIFIC OUTREACH  000:23 015  

HEALTH  Red Cross  000:22 013  

HEARING LOSS  HEARING LOSS DOT ORG  000:18 014  

HIV/AIDS  SF AIDS FOUNDATION  000:29 020  

Hunger Prevention  USDA SUMMER FOOD PROGRAMS  000:25 038  

MENTORSHIP FOR BAY AREA YOUTH  BIG BROTHERS BIG SISTERS  000:26 009  

MILITARY AND VETERANS  SHOW YOUR STRIPES  000:26 012  

MILITARY AND VETERANS  SHOW YOUR STRIPES  000:29 002  

MILITARY AND VETERANS  SHOW YOUR STRIPES  000:30 033  

MILITARY AND VETERANS  SHOW YOUR STRIPES  000:31 215  

Multiple Sclerosis  MS Society  000:25 002  

TRAFFIC SAFETY  OFFICE OF TRAFFIC SAFETY  000:22 044  

Violence Prevention  1000 Mothers Prevent Violence  000:25 004  

YOUTH EMPOWERMENT  FRIENDS FOR YOUTH  000:21 039  

YOUTH EMPOWERMENT  TRIPS FOR KIDS  000:26 003  

 


